Sky Knights

Aeromodeling Team Club Meeting Minutes

Date: 6/23/14 Meeting Started At: 7:08PM Meeting Ended At: 7:29PM

Attendance - Members: 10

Guests: No guests were in attendance.

This was the third outdoor meeting at the flying field this year.

Roll Call:

President: Jon Earley Y Vice President: Dave Stritter Y Secretary: Rich Granitz Y

Treasurer: John Losch Y

1 Year Directors: Al Parshall Y

2 Year Directors: Ralph Warner Y

Treasurer's Report (John Losch): for May 2014

Opening Balance: \$3317.26

Income: \$ 0.00

Expense: \$ 107.00

Net: \$107.00 -

Closing Balance: \$3210.26

Secretary's Report (Rich Granitz):

We have 1 new member for the month, Greg Daquila.

Safety Report (Al Parshall):

There are some low hanging utility wires at the entrance to the parking area at the club field. Please be aware of the wires when entering and leaving the field.

Field Report:

The field is dry and available. You may want to consider bring insect repellant for your trips to the field. Mosquitos have been heavy at times.

Caution: Yellow Jackets have been nesting in the area of the picnic tables.

Website: skyknightsrc.org Email: skyknights.rc@gmail.com

Sky Knights Aeromodeling Team

Club Meeting Minutes

Old Business:

Watch the club website for news and announcements. It is a primary way of communicating for the club. Night fly dates are posted for the remainder of the year.

Mowing the field is an ongoing task for the year. If you are interested in helping with field maintenance, please volunteer. A mowing schedule is being under consideration.

The club Porta-Potty maintenance was completed.

John Clauson continues to develop our new website. A new section was added to the site. The **Showcase** section highlights pictures, articles and videos about what the Sky Knights are doing.

The annual Sky Knights picnic and Wives Day will be held on August 10. The club will supply the meat and drinks. Please bring a dish to pass. The picnic will begin around 11:00AM with Lunch At 1:00PM.

New Business:

Topics which were reviewed and discussed....

Night Flies are well underway for the year. Different and fun, consider adding lights to one of your aircraft if you have not already! Come out to the field as a spectator if nothing else. See the Sky Knights website for dates.

Ralph Warner delivered several 2200ma, 30C, 3S lipo packs. Ralph may have more of the Hobby People batteries in the future. Please discuss with Ralph if you are interested.

Jim Spice is on his way to the southwest. What can be said other that he will be missed. Stay in touch, Jim.

Al's hobby shop is now officially closed. Grayslake hobby is open with summer hours. It's recommended that you call before making a trip to Grayslake.

Show and Tell:

Jon Earley flew the twin Mustang originally built by Weldon Smith. Keep an eye on the Sky Knights website for images

Meeting was called to end.

Website: skyknightsrc.org Email: skyknights.rc@gmail.com